
Undergraduate Placement Exam and Information  
 
For Portuguese 
 
Fall 2014 
 
For all students who missed the placement exam, a make-up online version will be  
offerred on SUNDAY, AUGUST 24th from 9:00 AM to 9:00 PM. 
You must complete the exam by 9 pm. 
 
The Portuguese Placement exam’s sole purpose is to correctly place you in the proper 
level so that you will get the most out of your academic experience in one of our 
courses. Your exam will be evaluated by our department and you will be placed in the 
appropriate level. The exam is to be taken by you without any outside help or access to 
resources or materials. 
 
Exemptions. If you have any of the following scores: 
1) L5 on the Yale Portuguese placement exam, or 
2) if you have successfully completed L4 (PORT 140) at Yale, 
— 
With any one of those listed scores or courses, you do not have to take the placement 
exam, and may register directly for any L5 course.  
 
If you missed the regularly scheduled exam, the online make-up exam will be available 
on Sunday, August 24, from 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. You must complete the exam 
by 9:00 p.m.  
 
Please Note: If you are a Heritage Speaker (if you have been exposed to Portuguese, 
either at home or by living in a Portuguese-speaking county, but have little or no formal 
training in the language), please contact an instructor who will personally evaluate your 
level. Please do not take the General Placement Exam. 
 
Students who have never studied Portuguese, formally or informally, do not have to 
take the full exam but must fill out a brief questionnaire on the same site 
(http://classesv2.yale.edu) prior to pre-registration. 
 
Students will need their NetID to log on to access the questionnaire and exam on 
Sunday, August 24, from 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. 
 


